
 

 

 

 

   

  

 

 

  

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

A warm welcome back to everyone after a long and strange time away. It is lovely 

to see all of the children and parents again! 

We have now done a full month back at school and it has been an interesting     

learning curve for all of us. I would like to thank you all for being supportive and 

understanding of all the procedures and changes we have had to put in place to     

ensure the safety of children, visitors and staff. 

We continue to ask you to social distance when waiting at the gates for drop-off 

and  pick up, and stand back from the gate to allow children to leave and find 

their parents safely. It is also important that your allocated time slots are stuck to, 

as this allows us to keep bubbles separate and prevents the children from mixing 

with those not in their classes. Dudley borough have also asked us to advise      

parents to wear face coverings when at school in public areas, such as waiting at 

the gates. 

Over the summer, we said goodbye to some of our Bromley staff. Mrs Snelson, 

Mrs Palmer, Mrs Cope and Mr Brown have all moved onto pastures new and we 

wish them all the best. On Friday, we also said goodbye to Mrs Slater who has 

been part of the Bromley team for 6 years. We wish her good luck in her new       

adventures. 

As always, if you have any questions or queries about anything, please do not 

hesitate to contact the office on 01384816865.  

Yours sincerely, 

Miss Simmons 



FREE SCHOOL MEALS 
If your child started Year 3 in September, 

unfortunately they are no longer eligible 

for Universal Free School Meals. 

This means you will now have to pay for 

your child’s lunch if they have one in 

school, unless you are eligible for Free 

School Meals. If you think you are eligible 

please contact the school office. 

It is important to apply even if your child 

doesn’t have a meal in school, especially 

with the uncertainty of the ongoing COVID 

situation. 

COVID & ATTENDANCE 
If you or someone in your household has: 

A new and continuous cough 

A high temperature 

Loss/change to sense of smell & taste 

You must isolate for 10 days and book a 

COVID test ASAP. 

DO NOT SEND CHILDREN TO SCHOOL IF 

ANYONE IN YOUR HOUSEHOLD IS             

EXPERIENCING SYMPTOMS. 

Only people who are experiencing one or 

more of the symptoms should get tested. 

Visit: https://www.dudley.gov.uk/

coronavirus 

For more information. 

UNIFORM ORDERS 
School Uniform can be ordered from: 

www.countyschoolwear.co.uk/bromley 

Sweatshirts £9.50 

Cardigans £9.75 

School Tie £3.00 

PE Kit Set £11.25 

Home delivery only 

Please ensure that you name your child’s 

uniform, especially jumpers, to make        

returning lost property easier! 

SCHOOL APPLICATIONS 

Primary and Secondary school applications 

must be done through the Local Authority. 

This can be done easily online by going to: 

https://www.dudley.gov.uk/residents/learning-and-

school/school-information/school-admissions/ 

If you child was born between:                    

1st September 2016—31st August 2017 

You must apply for a place in Reception for 

your child.                                                                  

Applications open on the 1st October 

2020 and close on 15th January 2021. 

If your child is currently in Year 6, you must 

now apply for a Secondary School place. 

Applications are open now and close on 

31st October 2020. 



PE DAYS 
 

TERM DATES 
Half Term 

Monday 26 October—Friday 30 October 
(children finish Friday 23 October) 

 
Christmas 

 Friday 18 December— Monday 4 January 

NURSERY Tuesday Wednesday 

RECEPTION Monday Tuesday 

1T Tuesday Friday 

2B Wednesday Thursday 

3EW Monday Thursday 

3D Monday Wednesday 

4M Monday Thursday 

4S Wednesday Friday 

5B Tuesday Friday 

6L Tuesday Thursday 

COVID GUIDANCE 

Dudley borough are asking all residents to 

play their part in protecting our community 

by remembering: 

HANDS, FACE, SPACE 

They are also strongly advising that parents 

and visitors to the school wear face          

coverings at drop-off and collection times. 

DINNER MENU 
рǘƘ hŎǘƻōŜǊ τноǊŘ hŎǘƻōŜǊ 

Monday– Cheese & Tomato Pizza                  

with Wedges 

Tuesday- Tomato & Herb Pasta                       

with Sweetcorn and Peas 

Wednesday- Hot Roast Turkey in a Bun 

with Carrots and Peas 

Thursday- Veg Ball Marinara in a roll              

with wedges 

Friday- Fish Finger Bun                                       

with Baked Beans 

Grab Bags / Jacket Potatoes daily 

! ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ Ŏƻǎǘǎ ϻнΦпл  



BAGS & BELONGINGS 
Due to the current situation, children are 

not to bring personal belongings, other than 

lunch boxes, book bags and water bottles. 

There are plenty of hand washing facilities 

around school, so children do not need to 

bring their own hand sanitiser. 

MEDICATION & ASTHMA 

If your child needs  to take their medication 

during school hours, a medical form needs 

to be filled out at the main office.  

All medication has to be in the original 

box, with the prescription label on. WE 

CANNOT ACCEPT OTHERWISE.  

Please make sure you hand any medication 

to a member of staff. DO NOT LET YOUR 

CHILD HAND OVER THEIR MEDICATION. 

If your child suffers with Asthma, they will 

need an inhaler in school, at all times, in a 

prescribed box along with an asthma form 

and a medical form filled out. 

School should also be made aware of any 

allergies your children have! 

UNIFORM DONATION 
If you have any old uniform that your        

children no longer wear, school will be very 

appreciative to receive anything you no 

longer have a use for. 

Please bring the donation to the office or 

pass it to a member of staff on the gate. 

Thank you. 

READING AT HOME 
There are many benefits to reading at 

home with your children, which is why we 

encourage children to read for a few 

minutes each day. 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƛƴΥ 

Years 1 & 2 should be reading for 20 

minutes each day 

Years 3 & 4 should be reading for 25 

minutes each day  

Years 5 & 6 should be reading for 30 

minutes each day 

24-HOURS READ 
A big well done to all the children that took 

part in our reading competition: ‘What I 

have read in the last 24 hours’ 

We have been overwhelmed with all of the 

entries and the fantastic effort everyone has 

put in! 

/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻΥ 

Codey, Steven, Lalita, Hayden, Stacey and 

Chloe 

Who have all been chosen to receive a prize! 


